
 
 

 École Oriole Park School 
 5 Oldbury Street, Red Deer, Alberta T4N 5A8 
 Phone: 403 – 347-3731 • Fax 403 340 – 3378 

 Absentee Phone Line:  403-347-3735 
         Website: http://oriolepark.rdpsd.ab.ca 

 

  December 4, 2017 
 

This Month at OP 
Monday, December 4 

 Report Cards go home 
Thursday, December 7 

 Parent-Teacher Conferences 10:15-8:00pm 
Friday, December 8 

 NO SCHOOL – Staff Learning and Planning Day 
Thursday, December 21 

 Hot Lunch 

 Christmas Concert 
Friday, December 22 

 Early Dismissal – 2:25pm 
December 23-January 7 

 Christmas Break 
 

Principal's Message  
    December has greeted us with enjoyable 
weather. As colder temperatures arrive, please 
remind your child about the importance of 
wearing warm winter clothing when they go 
outside for recess.  
     We would like to thank the OP parents, and 
our Parent Council for supporting the Rebel Glory 
One Book, Many Schools project.  We also 
appreciate your support of the Admazing Savings 
Ticket booklets and the poinsettia fundraisers, 
which were all a great success!  We feel very 
fortunate to work with such a supportive 
community who make our school such a great 
place for students!   
     On behalf of the staff at Oriole Park, we hope 
you enjoy a wonderful holiday season and all the 
best in 2018! 
    Colette Pedde 
 

 Parent -Teacher 
Conferences 
We look forward to meeting with families between 
10:15am – 8:00pm on Thursday, December 7th for 
Parent/Teacher Conferences.  There is NO SCHOOL for 
students that day.   The times are booked on a first 
come/first serve basis.   
* You will only have an appointment if you book it 
online or call the school to have one booked for you. 
 

To book your child's Parent/Teacher Conference, 
please: 

1. Visit our school website at: 

http://oriolepark.rdpsd.ab.ca/   

2. Click on Students and Parents, under the Parent 

heading, you will see Parent Teacher Interviews. 

You can use the same login information you set up 

at the previous conference.  If you haven't 

registered, you will need to register for an 

account first.  To do this: 
a.    Fill out the form with your information.  

Be sure in the "Tell us who you are" section to 
select Parent.  

b. Once your account is created, you can sign in 
and book your conference time. 

Absentee Phone Line 
 

Please remember to call our attendance line at  
403-347-3731 or email us at opinfo@rdpsd.ab.ca 
if your child will be absent. 

 
 

http://oriolepark.rdpsd.ab.ca/view.php?action=account-create
http://oriolepark.rdpsd.ab.ca/view.php?action=account-create


 2 

 Report Card 

 Today you are receiving your child's outcome 
based report card.  OP continues be one of the pilot 
schools and we feel it better meets the needs of 
students, parents and teachers as we respond to 
changes in curriculum and teaching practices.  
 

 We are using an outcome-based report card 
to reflect the continual growth that occurs over the 
school year. It allows parents to see where students 
are showing achievement of the outcomes and skills 
for that particular grade. Each outcome is assessed as 
either Beginning, Approaching or Achieving. If the 
space beside an outcome is marked with an asterisk 
(*), that will mean that the teacher has not yet 
covered or assessed that outcome for the current 
reporting period. In Social Studies and Science, 
students move through the curriculum by units and 
you should expect to see one or two units assessed 
each term. 
 

 Our eportfolios show examples of your child’s 
learning throughout the term.  To access your child’s 
eportfolio, please have your child login to their gmail 
account and click on Sites in the “waffle” icon on the 
top right corner. 
 

 As we continue with this pilot, your feedback 
is welcome and a survey will be going out soon.  

 

Rebel Glory  Book 
Study 

 

 
Congratulations to the following prize winners for 
taking part in the Rebel Glory book study: 
Nigel 4G, Piper 2/3K, Adalyn 4C, Maddox 4G, Reno 
1/2HO, Caeden 2/3KO, Conor 2/3WR, Parker 4/5F, 
Mae-Lin 3K, Maren 2/3KO, and Chloe 4/5F 
Thank you to the Red Deer Rebels and Mastermind 
Toys for the prizes! 

 

Christmas Concert 
• Thursday, December 21st 
 The students are looking forward to 
performing at our traditional OP Christmas Concert.  
We hope to see you there!  There will be a finale song 
including all the students performing at the end of 
each mini concert. 

 Morning Dress Rehearsal (parents are welcome 
to attend) 9:15am 

 Evening Mini Christmas Concerts:  
6:00 – Kindergarten & Grade 1 
6:45 – Grades 2 & 3 
7:30 – Gr. 4 & 5 

 
 

Skating &  
Cross Country  
Skiing  

  
 We will be starting our school wide ice-skating 
program in January as part of our Physical Education 
program.  Once again, it has been mandated that all 
students in Alberta must skate with an approved CSA 
hockey helmet.  Bicycle helmets cannot be used.  We 
believe our skating unit is a very valuable and 
important aspect of our physical education program.  
Participation is based on the weather conditions; 
please be sure to check your child’s agenda and class 
webpage for the latest information.  Please phone the 
school at 403-347-3731, if you have any questions.   
 

Super Kid Pizza Lunch 
 Students receive “Super Kid" coupons from 
staff for showing respect, kindness, being proactive 
or resilient.  A draw is held monthly and one 
student per grade is invited to join the principal and 
vice-principals for a special pizza lunch. 
 

Congratulations to our November winners: 
 KW - Zoey 

 1JE - Rosalie 

 2W – Jiho 

 3KO – Caeden 

 4C – Zach 

 5F – Eliyas 
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Parent Council Corner 
December already!  We can’t believe 2017 is soon 
over!  With December being such as busy month our 
Parent Council has decided not to meet this 
month.  The next Parent Count meeting is scheduled 
for Monday, January 15th at 3:30pm.  We encourage 
all new parents to attend.   
 

• Poinsettia Pick Up - A BIG Thank you for all who 
purchased Poinsettias!  If you missed the pickup date 
of December 1st, please contact the office to get your 
order.  
 

• Swim Passes - There are additional swim passes 
available at the office.  If you are interested, please 
stop by and see one of our lovely secretaries.  
 

• Silent Auction - we will be holding a silent 
auction for Adopt a Family in December for front row 
tickets at the Christmas concert.  Please see the Office 
Main Bulletin Board after December 5th to bid. 
 

• Looking for:  
- A new fundraising coordinator 
- Someone to videotape the Christmas concert and 
make DVD’s for the school.  

 
* Please email the parent council if you are interested 
at orioleparentcouncil@hotmail.com 
 
Your Parent Council wishes you a wonderful and safe 
Winter Holiday.  All the Best to the families and staff 
at École Oriole Park School in 2018. 
 

 

Hot Lunch 
• Thursday, December 21st 

This month's hot lunch is hosted by Taco Time.  
You are able to order online at 
www.healthyhunger.ca.   
Please visit our school website under the Students and 
Parents tab for detailed instructions.   
Please note deadline to order is December 15th. 

 

 
 
 
 

 
 

  

The Christmas 
Bureau 

 What a great time to give away clean, gently 
used toys, puzzles, books, etc. that you no longer 
need.  The Christmas Bureau box in the office is 
waiting for any used or new donations you might 
have.  The boxes will be picked up on Monday, 
December 11th. 

 
 

Will the Lost be 
Found? 

 We have an abundance of clothes in our Lost 
and Found including coats and winter wear.  These will 
be on display during conferences, outside the gym.  
Smaller items will be on display in the office.  Please 
have a look at the displays to see if there is something 
that belongs to you. 
 

Drop Off Guidelines 
Please remember to follow the rules of the 

road when picking up your children.  Our children’s 
safety is of utmost importance and we wish to 
minimize the risk. 

Please: 

 Do not drive through or park in the staff parking 
lot. 

 Do not park in the bus zone. 

 Do not park on or immediately adjacent to the 
crosswalks. 

 Try to establish a meeting area slightly away from 
the school when picking up your older children. 

 

Nut Aware – Nut Allergy 
 We have students at our school who have 
very severe, even life threatening allergies to 
peanuts/nuts.  We feel the best way to prove a safe 
environment for these students is to once again enlist 
the support of parents to help make the school a 
“peanut/nut safe” environment.  This means that each 
child is asked to bring snacks and lunches free of any 
peanuts/nuts.  We realize this request poses an 
inconvenience for you.  Therefore, we wish to express 
our sincere appreciation for your support and 
understanding of this potentially life-threatening 
allergy. 
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Communication 

 

Ɇ School Website  
Our school website, http://oriolepark.rdpsd.ab.ca/ is 
our primary source of communication.   

 

Ɇ Class Webpages 
Each homeroom teacher hosts a class website, which 
contains the agenda items, as well as curriculum 
information. 
 

Ɇ Newsletters  
Each month, we email out the newsletter, which is 
shared through the school website.  To subscribe to 
this service please:   
- Go to http://oriolepark.rdpsd.ab.ca/Newsletter.php  
- Click on Please Select a List 
- Choose School Newsletter 
- Enter your email address 
- Click Subscribe 
If you are not able to receive a digital copy, please 
return this form to request a paper copy. 
 

Ɇ Remind  

We encourage parents to sign up for this free, 
convenient communication tool.  Remind sends out 
short text messages on behalf of École Oriole Park 
School to any smart phone device.  To sign up, text 
@oriol to (581) 222-9823.  You will receive a 
confirmation.  To remove yourself from the service, 
simply text @LEAVE. 
 

Parent Volunteers 

  
All adults who are new volunteers in the 

school will once again need to provide the school with 
a Police Information Check and two written references 
that confirm the suitability of the individual to serve as 
a school volunteer.  Packages are available at the 
school office. 
 

 


